Natural Sciences Chairs Council

August 18, 2008
1:00-3:15 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year Open a Peer Advising Center (opened Fall quarter); Create a recruiting CD for the College (almost ready to be released) and each department (Kinesiology done); Re-establish the equipment line; Seek funding to name the HP, PE, BI, CS, and PS building or departments; Make plans for use of the museum (visited Alf Museum, visiting local museums); Get A/C for the PE building; Promote the 25/35 program (Fall-implemented and reminder sent); New hires (Kinesiology 1-closed); Nursing 3- Morris hired, one position closed, one offer being prepared); More MASS program recruiting; Finish the BI and PS buildings; Maximize the Title V funding for the STEM program

Approval of minutes for July 21, 2008.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Lynne – The department filled one of the three tenure track searches. Teresa Dodd-Butera will join the faculty in Nursing in the fall. Mary Cannon has retired effective August 31st. The computer lab is coming along. It should be up and ready for the fall quarter. 
· Paul – Physics has moved back into the PS building. The department office is located in PS-119. James will be on vacation for 2 weeks in the beginning of September. While moving the epoxy top tables, the tops came off and members of the department noticed that the tables located in P-123 are not safe. The department plans on “shoring up” the tables for safety reasons. 
· Ted – Health Science has moved into the PS building and the department office is located in PS-226. 

· Roberto – The Development Office is moving on Tuesday. Roberto will be located in CS-104 and Ada will be located in CS-105.

· Cindy – She passed around a list of names for advising for tomorrow and Wednesday of this week. Rob will be doing the orientations coming up and would like any suggestions to be submitted to him. 
2. Announcements from Administration
· Budget Rollover – see attachment. The Dean discussed the “free rollover” and the class accounts rollover for each department from the prior year. 
· Open House for BI and PS – The Dean would like suggestions on what would be a good time in the fall to host an open house for the two buildings.
· Schedule of meetings for 2008-09 – Sept. 15, 29; Oct. 13, 27; Dec. 1; Jan. 12, 26; Feb. 9, 23; Mar. 9, 23; Apr. 6, 20; May 11, 25; June 8 
· Part time faculty appointments – The Dean reminded the chairs that before hiring adjunct faculty on campus, check and be aware of if they are teaching in other departments. They cannot exceed their wtu allotment for the quarter. For staff that are teaching, they must make up the hours that they are teaching and a letter must be submitted with their appointment form each quarter acknowledging the adjusted work schedule.
Action Items: 

1.

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Fall – John distributed new enrollment numbers this morning and the college should easily make target. The Dean advised that the departments with Freshmen GE courses be sure that there are spaces in their GE category for new freshmen. The fall quarter starts on September 25th.  Departments are also asked to insert the names of faculty assigned to teach the open classes.
b. Winter – It is time to sort out final details of schedule. The final review will be sent out on September 15th and the deadline to make changes before it goes to print is September 19th.
2.
Miscellaneous Course Fee applications – No new applications have been submitted to John for his perusal and input. 
3.
Ideas for first Scherba talk (see attachment) – Per the attachment, ideas were listed for the first talk. In addition, the Dean solicited suggestions from the group for a choice from the list or additional names. 
4.
Compensation and enrollment for online courses –It was determined that each course should be evaluated by the department chair on a class by class basis and then a decision should be made as to whether or not extra resources should be granted rather than having a blanket approach.
5.
Leadership development efforts and strategies to develop the next generation of leadership (deans, associate deans, and chairs) – There was a discussion and many in the group expressed an interest in having leadership training and development for chairs and potential chairs. A note of concern was that leadership development stops at the Dean’s level. A suggestion to have possible development series at the college level to help nurture and support the leaders in our college would be most helpful.
6.
MW, TR teaching schedule for major classes – tabled until next meeting
7.
Evaluation of what works and doesn’t work with department student orientation – Talk to the faculty that participated, get their input and submit it to the Dean.

8.
Topics for CNS convocation – Convocation will be held on September 22nd and the Dean would like suggestions for the topics he will cover. The group agreed that the Dean should send out a positive message and reinforce that we are doing ok in our college.

9.
Projects for 2008-09 for the Council of Chairs – Some suggestions were A/C in the PE building, recruiting CD for the college, peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and potable water for the BI and PS buildings. The Dean would like more suggestions at the next meeting.

10.
Boise State University Workload policy – (see attachment for discussion) These are guidelines for expectations of accountability of faculty. A discussion followed. The Dean suggested that the chairs talk to their faculty and bring back suggestions to the next meeting. 
11.
Construction Projects
a. BI and PS Buildings 
· PS building – Physics and HSCI have moved into the building. 
· Biology, Chemistry, and Geology will be doing back filling moves on their own. 
· Faculty and staff need to turn in unneeded keys to Facilities Services. 
· BI building – Water potability is still an issue. The cold water in the building is “supposed” to be drinkable at this point.
b. Observatory – No major changes.  
c. New Nursing Building –Working on construction documents. They should be completed in about 6 weeks.
